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BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING 

March 9, 2021
4:00 P.M. 
Colorado Military Academy
360 Command View, Colorado Springs, Colorado 80915
Zoom Link – Contact us at info@cmacs.org to receive the link.


AGENDA

Certification of Call:  Meeting of the Colorado Military Academy Board of Directors was called for March 9, 2021, at 4:03 PM.  The call of the Board was made via electronic e-mail and by physically posting a notice at Colorado Military Academy at least 24 hours in advance of the meeting.

I. CMA Board Chairperson, Eric Tucker, called the meeting to order at 4:03 PM.  Roll call was confirmed.  Board members in attendance via Zoom video were Eric Tucker, Board Chair; Board Members Doug Murray, Robert Applegate, and Randy Cubero. Others in attendance via Zoom were CMA Board Action Officer, Mark Hyatt; CMA Executive Director / Dean of Instruction, Linda Stahnke; CMA Dean of Students, Mark Gleason;  CMA Military Commandant, Nicole Roberts; CMA Comptroller, Theresa Martinez; and CMA Recording Secretary, Arly Watson and Exec. Assistant, Abby Miller, and CSI Consultant, John Brendza. A quorum was present.
II. Approve Agenda— A move to accept the agenda was made by Robert Applegate seconded by Randy Cubero. Accepted by 4-0

III.	Approve Minutes of February 9, 2021—A move to approve the minutes for February 9, 2021 was made by Robert Applegate and seconded by Randy Cubero. The February minutes were accepted 4-0.

IV.	Public Comment (max 3 min each)—No public comments

V.	Board Work Session Items:
a. Update from the Executive Director, Dean of Instruction, with Board Q & A—
i. Many of our staff are taking the 2nd COVID shot which is causing high numbers of absences for a day or two.
ii. Abby Miller is on board as new Executive Assistant. 
iii. Review of enrollment numbers for next year
iv. Linda attended the Colorado League of Charter Schools conference last week. 
v. Kindergarten roundup was last week and went very well. Next Round-up will be just before school starts. 
vi. NWEA Testing for our online students has concluded. 
vii. CSI renewal process has started. 
viii. CMAS Testing will be administered soon. 
ix. The accountability committee, SAC, will be meeting this Thursday.
x. We are working with the refi company for a new proposal from them. 
xi. Staff and Parent surveys are concluded and a report will be next Board meeting. 
xii. We have applied to CSI for a PreK program.  Preliminary approval has been given by their performance committee.  We had also asked for extension of our online program, but that is being delayed while we await new guidance on this topic from CDE.  It may be automatically approved for all schools.

b. Update from the Commandant, Col. Nicole  Roberts, with Board Q & A—Update from the Dean of Students, with Board Q & A   
i. CAP can meet with 50 people or more now, but the Encampment for the Colorado Wing is still not in place. So we have registered some of our students for the South Dakota Wing’s encampment. These are students who only need this requirement to promote to officers.
ii. There is a new percentage of students not meeting the military studies criteria. We are working on a remediation plan, with possible probation.  It will offer multiple steps and due process.   
iii. We plan to have a Military Ball at end of school. A community member has offered sponsorship to hold it at Solo’s. It will be a celebration with girls in ball gowns and boys in military dress. We have 163 cadets. 

c. Update from the Dean of Students, Mark Gleason, with Q & A—
i. Mrs. Stahnke and I took the course Capturing the Kids Heart, working on relationship building with students. 
ii. The Puberty class with 5 & 6 graders was held this past week and went very well.   Mr. Gleason spoke to the boys and the nurse spoke to the girsls
iii. Students-picked several 7-11th grade students for a student advisory committee. We have great feedback from the kids from this. 
a. Announcements, Pledge of Allegiance and other information will be done in the morning by students via the intercom system weekly.
b. The committee also made the suggestion to retire the American flag and dedicate it to the graduating class, starting with the 2021-22 graduating class. 
c. There will also be a class coin. Each senior class will design and vote on the “class coin”.  One side will be CMA logo, same every year.  The other side will be designed and chosen by each senior class.

d. Update from the Board Action Officer, Mark Hyatt, with Board Q & A 
i. We kicked off the re-chartering virtually today via a Zoom meeting between Mr. Hyatt, Mrs. Stahnke, and Ryan Marks of CSI.
ii. Refinance offer is on the table, but it is not what we want, we are countering.
iii. John Brendza has been with us this term and assisting us with his knowledge and experience.
iv. Theresa went on the helicopter rides earlier this spring to get a feel for CAP. 
v. We have the highest percentage of students returning. We had a huge turnover of teachers and administrators the first few years, but now it is leveling out. 
vi. August is when we can again give a public offering for refi. Currently, the interest rates are low and this is our first offering.

e. Update from the Comptroller, Theresa Martinez, with Board Q & A—Discussion of our financials. 
i. We are at the 60-61% for percentage of the budget to date.
ii. Cash flow is a little high due to PPP loan and some grants received.
iii. If we close today, we could close at $967,000 cash on hand. 
iv. A question was asked, “If we don’t have COVID money coming in, how are we going to make up that difference in the future?”  Ms. Martinez explained that the COVID expenses also go away as well.  These funds are tied to specific expenditures..
v. Another question, “Is Mill Levy Override money coming in this year from CSI?” Yes, amounts are still to be determined by the legislature.  Estimates are around $300 per student.
vi. On April 1st we will have the new software for the HR and finance departments.

f. Update on the Strategic Plan—Randy Cubero is delighted that John Brendza is here for the Strategic Planning discussion.  Robert separated out the goals and chose staff and board members for each assignment.
i. Increase annual income—Assigned to Eric, Linda, Mark
ii. Utilization of property—Assigned to Eric and Linda
iii. Goals 1, 3, 5 are well developed.  KPIs TBD.
iv. Goals 2, 4—Expanding and development-These needs further filling out—Assigned to Theresa and Linda
v. The Strategic plan should use a strong format and should be a living document.
vi. John Brendza gave his feedback: 
· We have a real opportunity with our CAP STEM program by marketing our school with the availability of the CAP STEM program. 
· Financial oversite to identify strategically. Increase annual reserves. COVID money is paying for the COVID aides. Are they mission critical? Should we be looking at making them more permanent?  How will we pay for that?
· Adding a parent and a teacher to the board for representation is good, but may be a conflict of interest with the teacher.
· Mr. Brendza complimented Randy and his team, saying they are on the right track with the strategic plan. 

VI.	Finance Committee Report:  
a. Vote to accept monthly report—The board voted to accept the monthly financial report. Rob Applegate motioned and Randy Cubero seconded the vote was accepted 4-0.
	
VII.	Action Items:
a. 2021-22 Calendar—The school calendar was checked for seat time for elementary and MS/HS. It was motioned by Rob Applegate and seconded by Randy Cubero. The board accepted the 2021-22 Academic School Calendar 4-0.

VIII.	Executive Session:  No Executive Session
		
X.	Other Business:  
	a.   Next Board Meeting April 13, 2021, 4:00 PM at CMA /on Zoom.

XI.	Adjourn. Robert Applegate so moved to adjourn the board meeting, Randy Cubero seconded, and it was accepted 4-0 at 5:36p.m.
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